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GRAND KNIGHT’S LETTER – Douglas Blondin 
Brother Knights, Ladies Auxiliary and IHM Congregation: 
 
Alleluia He Is Risen!  Happy Easter.  Even if this newsletter arrives to you after March 31st, 
that’s still an appropriate greeting as the time from Easter Sunday through Pentecost Sun-
day (occurring this year on May 19th) is designated in the church calendar as “Easter 
time”. 

Shortly into that period we will celebrate Divine Mercy Sunday (on April 7th this year).  This 
is a relatively new devotion - actively promoted by Pope John Paul II.   

It is based on the Catholic devotion to the Divine Mercy that Faustina Kowalska reported as part of her           
encounter with Jesus.  She was a Polish nun and wrote in her diary on February 22, 1931, that Jesus appeared 
to her wearing a white garment with red and pale rays emanating from His heart.  Jesus would ask Faustina to 
paint the vision of His merciful divinity being poured out from His sacred heart.  She did not know how to paint, 
but three years later the first artistic rendering of the image was produced under her direction.  IHM recently  
acquired a high-resolution copy of that image, which hangs in the sanctuary (but not during Lent). 

Jesus said to Faustina one day “Humanity will never find peace until it turns with trust to Divine Mercy.”        
Kowalska said that Jesus specifically asked for a feast day to be celebrated the first Sunday after Easter. The 
first Mass celebrating the Divine Mercy occurred on April 28, 1935 and was attended by Kowalska.  She would 
die at the age of 33 on October 5, 1938 in Krakow. On April 30, 2000, the Canonization of Faustina Kowalska 
took place & the second Sunday of Easter was officially designated as the Sunday of Divine Mercy in the General 
Roman calendar. 

We are also in Spring time - a tricky time in Colorado as the snowstorm on March 14th reminds us. In typical  
Colorado fashion, the first day of Spring on March 19th greeted us with 60-degree weather.  Will we be “treated” 
to another storm or is summer on its way? 

Spring is a time to start fresh and of starting over.  While we see this visibly in nature, we also have the oppor-
tunity to make it part of our journey.  Consider taking time to take stock of things in your life that need to change 
for the better.  A quote about spring from Buddha struck me - If we could see the miracle of a single flower  
clearly, our whole life would change. 

We can also do something to support the miracle of our lives. After a few years hiatus, the March for Life is back 
on Friday, April 12 from 11 am – 1 pm at the Capitol. Come and Support Life. 

 

Vivat Jesus 
Douglas Blondin 
Grand Knight Council 7502 
Northglenn, CO 
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Pray for vocations!  Pray for our seminarians and priests! 

Please include the following Knights and their family members in your prayers: 
Rosemary Martinez, Joe Duran, Johnny Padilla, John Luna, Brenda Garcia (David Garcia’s daugh-

ter in law), Barbara Peterson, Robert Morelli, Patricia Heimann (Greg Heimann’s mother), Dena Ballinger 
(Joe Duran’s Daughter-in-law), Terry Zrust, Jeff Tuell (Ed Getsch’s Son-in-law), Arnie Malsom, Shirley Ho-
fer Mike Brown, Jim Brozovich, Tom Hermosillo, Elisabeth Barron, Margie Archer, Diane Roybal, Sharon 
Suedkamp, Doli Brown.  

Deceased: Jody Scott, Carl Montoya. 
Contact Jerry Starling at jcstarling@comcast.net or 303-451-1648 to add or remove names. 

 

 
*   *   *   * 

Scripture of the Month is taken from The New American Bible, Revised Edition (NABRE) at 
www.usccb.org/bible, which provides explanatory introductions and footnotes. 

 
Papal Message of the Month 

Brothers, sisters, may we rediscover the enjoyment of the journey, quicken the heartbeat of hope and 
experience a foretaste of the beauty of heaven! Today, let us summon the energy to advance in good-
ness towards Goodness itself, which never disappoints. If, as one of the ancient Fathers once wrote, 
“the greatest sin is not to believe in the power of the resurrection,” today let us believe and profess: 
“Christ is truly risen from the dead!” We believe in you, Lord Jesus. We believe that, with you, hope is 
reborn and the journey continues. May you, the Lord of life, encourage us on our journey and repeat 
to us, as you did to the disciples on the evening of Easter: “Peace be with you!” 

*   *   *   * 
 Papal Message is taken from the close of Pope Francis’s April 2023 Urbi et Orbi message, dated 
April 9, 2023. 

Luke 23:55-24:12 
55 The women who had come from Galilee with him followed behind, and when they had seen the tomb 
and the way in which his body was laid in it, 56 they returned and prepared spices and perfumed oils. 
Then they rested on the sabbath according to the commandment. 
1 But at daybreak on the first day of the week they took the spices they had prepared and went to the 
tomb. 2 They found the stone rolled away from the tomb; 3 but when they entered, they did not find the 
body of the Lord Jesus. 4 While they were puzzling over this, behold, two men in dazzling garments ap-
peared to them. 5 They were terrified and bowed their faces to the ground. They said to them, “Why do 
you seek the living one among the dead? 6 He is not here, but he has been raised. Remember what he 
said to you while he was still in Galilee, 7 that the Son of Man must be handed over to sinners and be cru-
cified, and rise on the third day.” 8 And they remembered his words. 9 Then they returned from the tomb 
and announced all these things to the eleven and to all the others. 10 The women were Mary Magdalene, 
Joanna, and Mary the mother of James; the others who accompanied them also told this to the apostles, 
11 but their story seemed like nonsense and they did not believe them. 12 But Peter got up and ran to the 
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Minutes of Council 7502 (continued) 
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Minutes of Council 7502 (continued) 
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LADIES AUXILIARY by Dianne Heimann, President 
 
The Ladies Auxiliary met on Thursday March 21, 2024. Because of the snowstorm 
our scheduled meeting on March 14 was rescheduled to March 21, 2024. We had 
20 members present. 
 
At our meeting, we took care of business, approving the Recording Secretary Minutes 
from our February meeting and the Treasurer’s report for February. We celebrated 
the March birthdays of Teri Chatigny, Jackie Hartman, Delores Brugger and Romelia 
Carillo. Happy Birthday Ladies!  
 
Our Treasurer presented the proposed budget for the 2024-2025 fiscal year to the members. We formed 
a nominating committee to start the process of nominating members for offices for the 2024-2025 fiscal 
year.  
 
A big THANK YOU to Mike Pfeifer and his crew for cooking on Fridays during Lent. And a big THANK YOU to 
all the Knights and Ladies Auxiliary volunteers for their time and service to our church to provide the Fish 
Fry’s on Fridays during Lent at Immaculate Heart of Mary. 
 
I hope everyone had a good Lent and a good Easter! 
 
Our next meeting will be on Thursday April 11, 2024. 

Hall of Memories Dinner 

On May 4th we will add James Peterson and Brian Appelhans to the Wall of Honor/Memories.  The 
event at the hall will start with cocktail hour at 5, serve dinner at 6 with ceremonies to follow.  Knights and 
their families are encouraged to come and show their appreciation for the contributions of these two 
worthy gentlemen. So that we can ensure a proper amount of food, please RVSP by Sunday, April 28th to 
kofc7502gk@gmail.com (preferred) or by calling 720-539-5544. 

Who’s the Seminarian … ? 
(answer on page 8) 
 
This is the first in an anticipated series.  
 The picture to the left is of a priest during his time in the seminary.   
He is either a priest assigned at one time to IHM or has another  
IHM connection.  
Who is this seminarian  
(bonus question: what year was he ordained & when was he at Immacu-
late Heart of Mary)? 
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Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish held a St. Joe and Pat dinner on March 17 to celebrate St. Patrick’s 
Day on March 17 and the Feast of St. Joseph on March 19.   
Many Knights and their families enjoyed the delicious Italian food. The bar served Irish beer.  A few 
Knights of Columbus marveled at attending a dinner where no Knight had to cook, serve, or clean up.  It 
was a novel experience to just be a guest. 

 

 

HM Pastor Fr. Ernest Bayer enjoying taking children for a spin around the dance floor.  
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Special Olympics Report – April 2024 – Michael Chacon 
The spring season is starting this month.   The upcoming events in April include: 
Denver Public Schools High School & Elementary School District Soccer Tournament Wednesday, 

April 24, 9:00 am – 1:00 pm, Kennedy High School 2855 Lamar Street Denver, CO. 
Denver Regional Swimming, Sunday, April 28, 8:30 am – 4:30 pm, Arapahoe High School 2201 E 

Dry Creek Rd. Centennial, CO. 
Also, the Special Olympics will be holding a Polar Plunge and 5K fund raiser at Boardwalk Park/

Windsor Lake, 100 N 5th St, Windsor, CO on Saturday, April 13, 9:30 am - 12:30 pm. 
Anyone interested in volunteering for any of these events can sign up on the Colorado Special 

Olympics website. 

And the Seminarian is… (from page 6) 
 
This was hopefully an easy one (they’ll get harder) and you recognized our current IHM pastor, Father Ern-
est Bayer.  He started at another seminary and transferred to St John Vianney for his final year of studies. 
After serving his year as a transitional deacon, he was ordained on June 9, 2001.  Fr Ernest was actually 
the first priest ordained from St John Vianney seminary!!! 
 
His first assignment was as a parochial vicar serving three parishes in the northwest part of our state – 
St. Michael the Archangel in Craig, Holy Family in Meeker and St. Ignatius of Antioch in Rangely.  In 2005, 
he transferred to Holy Name in Steamboat Springs – serving first as administrator before being appointed 
pastor a year later.  His time at Holy Name including the building of a new sanctuary.  
 
In the summer of 2022, IHM pastor Fr Declan Creighton had to transfer back east for health reasons.  Fr 
Ernest was in the midst of his third 6-year assignment at Holy Name when the archbishop selected him to 
become the new pastor of Immaculate Heart of Mary.  Fr Ernest started his ministry at IHM on August 8, 
2022.  On occasion, you may find Fr Ernest in the choir area singing with a men’s group and/or playing 
his guitar.  Out in the community, you may find him whizzing past you on his bicycle.  We look forward to 
the time that God has destined Fr Ernest will serve as IHM’s “Loving Shepherd.” 

More good times from the St. Joe and Pats dinner.   
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BINGO NEW LOCATION: BINGO OASIS 
 

Join us for Bingo on Tuesday and Wednesday each week 
Early Bird games at 11:15am Regular Bingo at Noon 
Bingo Oasis at 10657 Melody Drive, Northglenn 
THANK YOU BINGO WORKERS!! 

Knights of Columbus Council #7502 

2911 W 104th Avenue 

Westminster, CO 80234 

Editor’s Update 
Your Managing Editor is Nicholas Gaul (ncgaul@gmail.com) with editors Amber Walters and Chris Gaul. 
May God richly bless and keep all of the Knights of Council 7502!  Blessed Virgin Mary, who bore Christ in 
your womb, was Assumed bodily into Heaven, Pray for Us.  
 

Visit us on the Web: 
www.KofC7502.org 

Return Service Requested 

Donations to Knights of Columbus 7502 are not tax deductible 


